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www.rosevillechaserotary.org.au

               Bulletin   Volume; 28     Issue No  13       19 December   2017           

Rotary Club of Roseville 
Chase Inc.

19  DECEMBER 2017 ( 6.30 pm for 7.00 pm)

     
 CHRISTMAS COCKTAIL PARTY
 Where; Roseville Golf Club, Links Avenue, Roseville.
 When; Tuesday, 19 December 2017.
 Time; 6.30 pm. for 7.00 pm.
 Cost;  $35 per person.
 Style;  Glass of Champagne on arrival.
  Finger food.
	 	 Tea	and	Coffee.
  Drink purchases from the Bar.

 Gifts;  One gift per person to the value of $15,
      wrapped.  Green for Men.    Red for Ladies 

 RSVP. Avis Manoukian, by Thursday 14 December 2017.
  418 411 404   or avis@amsomms.com.au

 PAY;  By Thursday 14 December 2017, to;
  Roseville Chase Rotary Club - No. 1, Administration A/c.
  BSB 112 879  Account   065 891 764.
	 	 Insert	(Surname	-	Xmas)	in	payment	field.
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT

SOME OUTCOMES OF THE AGM

FINANCIAL STATEMENT AND ACCOUNTS
Agreed that in view of the questions requiring 
clarification, consideration of the Financial Statements 
and Accounts for the year ended 30th June 2017, be 
deferred until the receipt of any further information from 
the Honorary Auditor.

MEMBERSHIP FEES 2018/2019
Agreed that the annual membership fee for the Club for 
2018/2019 be set at $300 and such amount be paid biannually as determined by 
the Treasurer.

NEW MEMBER JOINING FEE 2018/2019
Agreed that the new member joining fee for the 2018/2019 Rotary year be set at 
$125.

APPOINTMENT OF HONORARY AUDITOR
Agreed that Mr Robert Chalmers of the firm R J Chalmers & Co Pty Ltd, be 
appointed as honorary auditor for the year 2017/2018 should he accept the 
position.

ELECTION OF BOARD AND OFFICE BEARERS
  Secretary  Peter LEFMANN
  Treasurer  Arthur Marshall
  Directors  Peter Lewis
     David Brand
     Richard Green
     Neil Howie

DINNER MEETING FINES
Agreed that all money from the Dinner Meeting fines for 2017/2018 be paid into 
and retained in the Administration Account. This will take effect from the first 
meeting in 2018, and not be retrospective to July 2017.

WISHING ALL A VERY MERRY CHRISTMAS AND  
HAPPY NEW YEAR
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Need to apologise, or bringing a guest ? Please advise  Attendance 
Officer, Avis Manoukian, on 0418 411 404 or email 
avis@amcomms.com.au before 11.00am Friday before the meeting. 
Club policy is that you must pay for your meal if you are absent without 
an apology by the deadline. If you or your guests have any special 
dietary requirements, please also advise Avis.

Date Meeting Program Introduction & 
Vote of Thanks

Welcomer

23 Jan Dr David Hancock Royal 
Flying Drs Outback

Neil Howie Sergeant / 
Corporals

13 Feb High Rise Building Construct
Duncan Lapsley

Grant Campbell Sergeant / 
Corporals

27 Feb
Visit to the Concourse 

Chatswood
David Banks

Sergeant / 
Corporals

LAST MEETING - 5 December 2017
Meeting  Attendance

MEETING ROSTERS

Club Membership 27 Attendance Percentage 59.26%

Members Present 16 Make-ups 0

Apologies 11 Guests 0

No Apologies 0 Partners 0

Guest Speaker 0 Visiting Rotarians 0

BIRTHDAYS - JANUARY 2018

APOLOGIES AND GUESTS

 
 6  Avis MANOUKIAN
 17 Peter LEFMANN
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VALE -  JOHN TERRY

Current and  past members, partners and friends of our Club were saddened to 
learn of the passing of former member John Terry on Sunday 3 December 2017. 
The sympathy and condolences of all members and partners are extended to 
Cheryl and family.
John  had a series of health problems for some time and they finally got the 
better of him.

John’s Funeral will be on at 12.30pm on 19th December at St Mary’s Catholic 
Church North Sydney. John’s family welcome those who may wish to come along 
to celebrate his life.

ROTARY 2017 SCHOOL AWARDS - REPORTS

As part of this Rotary year’s Youth Service Program a Rotary School Award was 
presented to a student in each of 7 local Schools and 1 country School.

The criteria for this Award is aimed at an all-round student who has contributed to 
the life of the School both inside and outside the classroom not only academically 
but also through their role in fields such as sporting, performing arts and with the 
community.

Each student received a suitably engraved Plaque, a Certificate and a Book 
Voucher 

The Award winners in 2017 were:

• Eloise Boys - Year 6, Castle Cove PS for All Round Performance
• Scott Hansen – Year 12, Cromehurst School for All Round Performance
• Eloise Fenn – Year 12 Killarney Heights HS for All Round Performance
• Hannah Maclay – Year 10 Killara HS for Outstanding Contribution to School             
 Life 
• Louisa Ritchens - Year 12 Roseville College Senior School for Overall   
 Improvement
• Sienna Fitzgerald - Year 6 Roseville College Junior School for Best All   
 Rounder
• Amelie Ty– Year 6 Roseville PS for All Round Achievement
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The Award at Trangie Central School was given to Pat Skinner, a Year 12 student 
for All Round Effort 
   
I would like to acknowledge the assistance of teaching staff at each School, 
Jade Catherall for the production of the Certificates and Peter McKeown, Ted 
Anderson, Richard Green, Peter Lefmann, John Hartley and Sue Ward for 
representing Rotary by attending the local School Presentations.

Ian Fraser 

Castle Cove Awards

Report from Ted Anderson - Youth Director
Yesterday I had the honour of presenting the “best all rounder”award to Eloise 
Boys at Castle Cove school where my own kids attended whilst we lived in our 
first house on the cnr of Kendall Rd and Holly St (made famous by Norm Gibson 
who also lived there.)

Our old house is now enjoyed by Hamish McDonald an impressive young lad who 
is the current male Captain and who his female counterpart acted as MCs for the 
entire presentations lasting over 3 hours.

Sitting next to me on stage was P&C President Claire Dunstan who has kindly 
agreed to promote a Rotary membership drive through her newsletter next year.

But there is more, amongst some wonderful teachers was Bonnie Willis whose 
family previously owned Willis Castle which is still used as a family home but no 
longer a Willis relative.

The final kicker was the coincidence that our awardee Eloise is David Brand’s 
partner Di’s granddaughter.

Thanks to Ian Fraser for his meticulous planning and preparation of these awards 
and the fellow Rotarians who presented them.

Ted Anderson
Youth Director
 
Some photos of the Castle Cove presentations follow on the next page.
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Roseville College & Cromehurst School

Following on from Ted’s visits on Wednesday, 6 December, I attended both 
Roseville College and Cromehurst School.

 What a complete difference in ceremonies.

Roseville College was all pomp and ceremony, with the Head Girl starting 
the proceedings by asking all to stand while the Official Party enter and took 
their seats. All the staff walked down the aisle in their regalia of gowns and 
academic hoods. A large portion were female teachers.

The Principal, Ms Deb Magill is an outstanding person, highly qualified 
and an inspiration for the College that influences the wider community with 
demonstrable Christian values.

The Roseville Chase Rotary Award was presented to Louisa Ritchens for 
Design & Technology, English Standard. Madeleine Beard was awarded the 
School Captain’s Prize for Academic Excellence. All the awards will be in our 
next Bulletin.

Being a softy, I had tears in my eyes.
 
Cromehurst at the Roseville Golf Club, was less formal and to witness the 
intellectually handicapped children was very moving. The Principal, Tahni 
Edris and her staff are just amazing in caring for these children and the 
patience of staff and parents is incredible. The Rotary Club of Roseville 
Chase Award went to Scott Hanson for All Round Performance and the 
School Service/School Captain Nancy Wang.
 
In the future we should look at helping Cromehurst in any way we can.
 
Ian Fraser did an outstanding job in arranging the whole program from 
making contact with all the schools, arranging the Awards and his spread 
sheets of Times & Dates, contacts, Principals, and Recipients. You are to be 
congratulated Ian.
 
President Peter  Mckeown 
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Dear Rotarians,
How have you all been? I hope really well. It seems like a 
long time ago since I last saw you all. Almost three years 
have passed since I was in Australia living the best year I 
could ever imagine, I don’t think I ever thought I was gonna 
miss it so much like I do right now. I probably will never 
forget all those amazing moments I had in your country, 
which is kinda of mine since 2014 as well, I just wasn’t 
born on the down under, but I love it so much that I feel like 
I belong to Australia as much as I belong to Brazil.

Well, a few things have changed since I came back. As I think you may now 
I started Medicine school on 2016 and I am going to the third year on 2018, 
more four to go! I want to apolozige myself for not being as “present” as I 
would like to be, writing emails and reading all those bulletins I still get on 
my email (which I love, I still feel like part of it). This year has been one of 
the craziest ones in my life so far , how come I became an adult so fast?! 
Uni takes a big part of my energy, exams got even harder this year and the 
teachers were expecting a lot from us, and they still are. We are a number 
of 150 students on my class (yes that’s a lot of people), and they divide us 
in three groups of 50, so it makes a lot easier to have classes, even though 
sometimes we have classes all together (it’s funny cause I doesn’t get noisy).

So this year we finished the basic subjects, we learned about how the human 
body works in a health people, a few things about some diseases, medicines, 
how to interact with the patient… next year we are going to start consulting 
real patients with the help of the teachers, it will probably be really nice and 
I am looking forward to it, because we are going to start doing the actual 
medicine, even though we will still have lots of classes about diseases and 
everything.
Except uni, I didn’t do much this year, so I don’t have anything really new to 
tell you. We sometimes have uni parties which is nice, so we cant get some 
uni time off, otherwise we would get crazy!

Me and my parents have an exchange student living with us now, he is from 
Mexico and his name is Victor. He is only 16 and stay at my parents house 
(cause I live 2 hours away from home, where my uni is located). My parents 
really like him and they enjoy having a young boy at home, I think they use 
to feel lonely staying by themselves and I am happy they got someone, even 
tho he is staying with us only until the end of the year, after that he is going to 
move host families, but still live in our city until the end of June 2018.

NEWS FROM  BRAZIL - CAROLINE VIOTTO
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My holidays started on December 5th and they finish on February 15th , 
as Brazilian country people usually do, we are going to the beach (me, my 
parents and Victor) for a week, we will drive about 8 hours to get there, I know, 
so far! You are not used to that, taking all that time to go to the beach, but it 
is normal for us. Before that we will stay in Curitiba (the capital of my state, 
Paraná) for 2 days, just to visit some nice places over there. When we come 
back I have no idea what I am going to do, it is a small town over here so there 
isn’t much, and it usually gets boring by the middle of January! I am trying to 
go to a hospital with a doctor that I have known for years on January, so I can 
watch all those cool surgeries, it is a bit complicated but I am hoping I can 
make it.

Well, I am writing because I want to let you know that me and my family wish a 
wonderful Christmas to all of you. I hope it will be even more special this year 
and you get to spend it around people you love. I know how cool Christmas is 
in Australia and I am sure you are going to have an awesome one this year.
And we also want to wish you an amazing 2018, I hope it brings happiness, 
truth, love, hope and a lot of health to us all.

I miss Australia and I miss you all so much. I miss going to the meetings on 
the golf club and talking to you people, and of course, having dinner! I feel 
something weird (that I can’t describe in English because I don’t know the 
word!!) in my heart everytime I think about my exchange year, something weird 
but good. I just wish I could go back in time to live all of that again, what a big 
adventure it was, and I am thankful to you all for having me for a whole year. I 
will never forget it.

I hope we can meet again sooner than I expect. You people gotta come over, 
me and my family are waiting for you.
Well, that’s it.
Merry Christimas and Happy New Year!
God bless you all.
With heaps of love,

Carol, the exchange student from Brazil – 2014.
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$15 polio vaccines

Polio is still a crippling threat to children 
in Afghanistan, Pakistan, and Nigeria. A 
gift of just $15 helps protect children for 

life. 

$50 water filter
In rural Guatemala, deadly 

waterborne diseases are common. 
Personal water filters fill the need for 

clean water.

$200 medical equipment
Newborns start their lives healthy when 
hospitals have up-to-date equipment to 
care for babies in the first moments of 

their lives.

$500 anti-bullying campaign
No child should live in fear of being 
bullied. Your gift helps communities 

create a safe and positive 
atmosphere where children can 

thrive.
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    Saturday 16 December- Belrose

    The morning session looked extremely   
	 	 	 	 busy!!!	 Profit	for	the	day	$1,426.41.

GUEST SPEAKER  23 JANUARY 2018

DR DAVID HANCOCK - ROYAL FLYING DOCTOR OUTBACK ORAL 
HEALTH (TOOTH) PROGRAM.

A program for indigenous and non-indigenous children and adults in outback 
NSW.

The service operates out of Bourke and Dubbo to those communities which 
do not have an airstrip. David, who is a Dentist in Newcastle, with his wife 
Jenny works one week a year as volunteers to drive a purpose built dental 
van long distances from Dubbo to provide clinics for the communities. The 
RFDS currently funds the cost of the mobile service but there is a dire need for 
funding of  the cost of dental supplies and fuel if the service is to continue.

The  Board approved a donation $5,000 in December 2017 which will be 
presented to David on the night.
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SENIORS MOMENTS

President Peter has organized a theatre night at the Concourse Chatswood to 
see Senior Moments. A very funny show staring Max Gillies, John Wood, Bernita 
Collings and Geoff Harvey. The time and date we picked is Saturday 3rd March 
2018 at 7.30pm.

A Reserve Groups costing $49 pp ( Groups of 8 or more) has been secured.
Usual conditions apply, Peter has purchase the tickets on his credit card and if you 
are attending then you need to reimburse him. Promptly.

Check out the following link. 
[mhttp://theconcourse.com.au/senior-moments-comedy-revue/
ailto:janettekay2017@gmail.com] 
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John Hartley has agreed to co-ordinate our Club’s attandance at the Conference 
and to organise a bus if there are sufficient members interested in attending.

Its a 2 day Conference with an overnight stay, and maybe members attending will 
prefer to drive up (even car pool), but in any case let John know of your interest or 
otherwise in attending.

The Registration procedures and accommodation details and directions are shown 
on the following page, so if you intend attending the Conference, make your 
bookings ASAP, if you wish to stay at the Fairmont.
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REGISTRATION PACKAGES
Full Registration (incl. Saturday, Dinner and Sunday) – $280
Includes all Conference sessions (incl. Saturday morning tea, lunch, & afternoon 
tea, Dinner and Sunday morning tea).
EARLY BIRD RATE – $265 for Full Registration – register and pay before 30 
November 2017.
 
Saturday (Day Only) – $100
Registration for the Plenary sessions includes the Conference plenary sessions 
on Saturday only (incl. morning tea, lunch & afternoon tea)
Does NOT include any other sessions or events.

Saturday (Day and Dinner) – $200
Registration for the Saturday Plenary sessions and Dinner includes the 
Conference plenary sessions on Saturday only (incl. morning tea, lunch & 
afternoon tea) and Saturday Dinner.
Does NOT include any other sessions or events.

Saturday (Dinner Only) – $110
Registration for the Saturday Dinner includes Saturday Dinner. ONLY
Does NOT include any other sessions, catering or events.

New Rotarians (on or after 11 March 2017) Full Conference – $190
For New Rotarians, joining Rotary on or after 11 March 2017 in District 9685.
Includes all Conference sessions (incl. Saturday morning tea, lunch, & afternoon 
tea, Dinner and Sunday morning tea).

Notes about Registration
Friends and family may be added to your registration, or they can register 
themselves as a full delegate.  You do not need to be a Rotarian to attend.
A joint registration requires full registration for each person.
Attendance requires prior registration.
You may pay by Credit Card (Visa or MasterCard only, via PayPal) or by direct 
credit or cheque.  You do not need to have a PayPal account in order to pay by 
credit card. But you do need to select the PayPal option to pay by Credit Card. 

    If you wish to re-visit or amend your registration, please email 
ConferenceRegistrations@rotarydistrict9685.org.au.

CONFERENCE WEBSITE
 conference2018.rotarydistrict9685.org.au
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ROSEVILLE CHASE ROTARY CLUB  

TREE OF JOY 

Our Tree of Joy is located in the Foyer of the Roseville Golf Club. 

There are cards on the Tree for families and  children of  ages from 4 
to 12, who are not as fortunate as most and who may not  be able to 
enjoy Christmas as many  will do. Some cards have suggestions of a 

suitable gift. 

Please take a card from the Tree and purchase a gift suitable for that 
Child or Family and leave it under the tree next time you are in the 

Golf Club. 

Alternatively, if you prefer and not able to get into the Club to take a 
Card, you can purchase a gift and place it under the Tree with a 

suggested child's age group or for a family. 

IT IS PREFERRED THAT THE GIFT BE WRAPPED IN CLEAR 
CELLOPHANE OR NOT  WRAPPED AT ALL. 

ALL GIFTS SHOULD BE PLACED UNDER THE TREE BY 19 DECEMBER TO 
ALLOW TIME FOR DISTRIBUTION TO THE FAMILIES AND CHILDREN. 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR KIND DONATIONS. 
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GRAFFITI REMOVAL

Peter Lefmann and Peter Lewis had another successful morning on 12th 
December – helping rid our Roseville / Roseville Chase area of more graffiti.
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Club Administration     Director Greg Muldoon

 Membership    Greg Muldoon, Malcolm Pilcher, Diana Wilkinson 
  Social     Peter McKeown and 4 partners
 Programs    Ian Robertson, Norm Gibson, Stuart Frith, 
 Public Relations   TBA

Vocational & Community Service Director David Brand

 Vocational Service    Ian Garrard, Ross Symons, 
 Community Service  Peter Lewis, John Hartley, Grant Campbell

International & Youth Service  Director Ted Anderson

            International Service  Umesh Bhargava, Allan Farrar, Bob Warland
 Youth Service   Ian Fraser,  Diana Wilkinson
 

Rotary Foundation & Funding Director Neil Howie

           Rotary Foundation                      Ian Garrard,
 Funding    Mike Harrowell, Greg Bell, Sue Ward
 

Sergeant-at-Arms  Ian Garrard.  Corporals Sue Ward,  Allan Farrar

Attendance	Officer  Avis Manoukian

Bulletin Editor   Ross Symons

Risk Management  Allan Farrar

Working With Children Policy
Club	Verification	Officers  Peter Lefmann, Diana Wilkinson
 

Welfare Chair   Diana Wilkinson

CLUB COMMITTEES FOR 2017-2018
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All our meetings are hosted by the

Complimentary suppliers of function 
equipment

Complimentary storage of our graffiti trailer

Complimentary printing by Clarke 
Murphy Printing

MAJOR SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB
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